
 

Parks Improvement Advisory Board 
Regular Meeting – October 2, 2012 

 
 
Item 1: Meeting Called to Order by Bruce Hill at 12:12 p.m. 
 

Location:    Lincoln Park Tower – Hospitality Suite 
 
 Roll Call 

Board Members Present:  Bruce Hill 
Lena Elliott 
Craig Meis 

     Tom Kenyon 
     Harry Butler 

 
           
Alternate Members Present:   Donna Ross 
     Paul Cain 

Walt Bergman 
Sam Susuras 
Tim Foster 
 

            
Parks & Recreation Staff Present: Rob Schoeber, Director 

Tressa Fisher, Administrative Specialist 
 

 
Item 2: Approve Minutes 
Lena Elliott moved to approve the August 23, 2012 Parks Improvement Advisory Board minutes.                                                      
Tom Kenyon seconded. 
  

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes 5     No 0 
 

 
Item 3: Proposed 2013 PIAB Meeting Calendar 
Bruce Hill discussed the 2013 meeting calendar (See attached). The board members reviewed the 
dates and agreed on the scheduled meeting dates for next year.  
 
Bruce Hill briefly informed the Board of a recent change in membership, stating Tim Foster has 
replaced Jamie Hamilton as CMU’s alternate representative (See attached). 
 
 
Item 4: Funding Options for West Side Bleachers 
Bruce Hill began the discussion by providing an overview of the April 3, 2012 meeting, at which 
the board members all expressed their support of the west side bleachers “concept”, yet expressed 
concern that there is not any funding available to pursue the project. Tim Foster stated the two 
primary users, CMU and School District 51, have a strong desire to complete the project at this 
time and discussed the need for the entire stadium to be handicap accessible. Mr. Foster reviewed 
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the FCI documents (See attached) and discussed the possibility of approaching the project in 
phases. CMU’s major concerns include better circulation and the need for the light poles to be 
relocated in order to improve visibility. Bruce Hill asked what CMU’s intentions are, as PIAB is 
generally approached with funding options prior to this step, stating the project appears to be 
being proposed without any funding possibilities. Tim Foster responded that the group first needs 
to determine what the major components of the project should be, then discuss the funding. Tim 
Foster stated CMU may be willing to forward fund the project, and then could request 
contributions from the PIAB partners down the line, not pay any stadium fees until reimbursed, or 
possibly fund the project in trade for a life time PIAB membership. Bruce Hill stated the stadium 
fees would not be a conversation for PIAB, as this would be a City discussion due to the direct 
impact the decision would have on City revenues. 
 
The FCI plans were discussed in more detail, specifically related to the west plaza entrance and 
the concession stand needs. The topic of “which comes first” (the funding or the project) was once 
again discussed, with CMU agreeing to prepare a more detailed plan that includes specific funding 
needs. Councilman Tom Kenyon expressed there is definitely no question regarding the “need” for 
the project; however, more information, a list of priorities, an overall cost, and funding options 
will have to be presented in order to move forward. Tim Foster and Lena Elliott stated they will 
take the lead on the project and will make a detailed presentation at a future meeting. Harry Butler 
suggested offering “naming rights” for the stands as a way of obtaining additional funding for the 
project.   
 
 
Item 5: Funding Request – Mesa County 
Mesa County Facilities Manager Greg Linza thanked the Board for the opportunity to present the 
County’s funding request, stating the County continually seeks for funding opportunities, 
including grants. Mesa County is currently requesting a $56,000 contribution to go towards three 
(3) County projects: Village Nine playground, Kimwood Park, and Rocky Mountain Park (See 
attached). The County is contributing $10,000 worth of bio barrier towards the projects and all bid 
services will go through the City of Grand Junction. The reasons behind the improvement requests 
include major ADA concerns, wear and tear of equipment, age of the equipment resulting in the 
inability to buy replacement parts, and drainage issues. Craig Meis stated these areas are the last of 
the equipment upgrades at the County’s pocket parks and are all high priorities with regards to 
public health safety issues.  
 
The Board members elected to hear all three funding requests prior to making a motion.  
 
 
Item 6:  Funding Request – School District 51 
Paul Cain discussed the existing IGA between School District 51 and Palisade Little League, 
stating Palisade maintains the fields from the beginning of spring until the high school softball 
season begins, at which time School District 51 is responsible for all maintenance on the fields. 
When the School District took over this past August, the fields were in terrible shape, with one 
field being completely unplayable. To date, three of the fields are in decent condition; however, 
the School District would like to start completely over by replanting the fields with hydro seed. 
The hope is to get the fields back to good working order then to strictly “maintain” them from then 
on. The School District has received a commitment from Palisade Little League to take much 
better care of the fields once they have been renovated. Paul Cain stated the total cost of the 
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project is $15,000, of which the School District is funding $7,000 and is requesting an $8,000 
contribution from PIAB.  
 
Tom Kenyon moved to approve the $56,000 contribution for Mesa County and the $8,000 
contribution for School District 51.  Lena Elliott seconded.  
 

Motion adopted by the Parks Improvement Advisory Board:  Yes 4     No 1 
 
Bruce Hill voted in opposition of the motion. 
 
 
Item 7: Financial Report 
The Board members reviewed the current financial report (See attached). There were no questions 
regarding the financial report at this time.  
  
Lena Elliott expressed the importance of the project funds being tracked separately, stadium 
versus general park projects. Bruce Hill responded the funds are no longer being tracked 
separately as per the Board’s request.    
 
 
Item 8:  Other Business 
Craig Meis asked for an update regarding the partners’ stadium fee options. Tim Foster stated 
CMU has decided they would prefer the “flat fee” option. Paul Cain said the School District has 
already begun paying the new flat fee for baseball, football, and track, stating the district is very 
happy with the fact they are no longer being charged a seat fee. Rob Schoeber stated staff will 
begin working with CMU and JUCO to determine a flat fee for their baseball and football 
contracts. Bruce Hill expressed concern regarding the fact that once the flat fees are implemented, 
there will no longer be any specific data (gate counts, light fees, etc.) to review in the future.  
 
Rob Schoeber briefly talked about a light survey the City recently had conducted, in which the 
lights at the baseball stadium were metered for two hours of operation. The survey proved the cost 
of service is directly in line with the light fees that are currently being passed on to stadium users.  
 
Discussion ensued regarding whether or not the Rockies should be a member of the Parks 
Improvement Advisory Board. Bruce Hill stated the Rockies were originally asked to join PIAB 
and had declined. Tim Foster expressed the importance of having them be a part of the group. The 
issue of the Rockies joining and being the only “for profit” organization was also discussed.  
 
 
Item 9:  Adjourn  
The meeting was adjourned at 1:18 p.m. by acclamation.   
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
Tressa Fisher 
Administrative Specialist 
 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

4 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

5 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

6 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

7 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

8 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

9 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

10 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

11 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

12 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

13 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

14 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

15 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

16 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

17 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

18 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

19 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

20 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

21 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

22 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

23 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

24 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

25 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

26 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

27 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

28 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

29 

 



 

G:\SHARE\BoardsandCommissions\PIAB\Minutes\20121002PIABmin.doc 

30 

 

 


	Tom Kenyon moved to approve the $56,000 contribution for Mesa County and the $8,000 contribution for School District 51.  Lena Elliott seconded.

